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Appeal from an order of the Supreme Court, Herkimer County
(Jeffrey A. Tait, J.), entered November 2, 2022.  The order, insofar
as appealed from, denied in part the motion of defendants to dismiss
the amended complaint.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed without costs. 

Memorandum:  Plaintiff commenced this action pursuant to the
Child Victims Act (see CPLR 214-g) against defendants Central Valley
Central School District, formerly known as Ilion Central School
District (Central Valley); Central Valley Central School District
Board of Education, formerly known as Ilion Central School District
Board of Education (Board); and East Frankfort School. 

The parties on this appeal do not dispute that, in 2013, Ilion
Central School District (Ilion) merged with Mohawk Central School
District as a part of a centralization to become Central Valley
Central School District.  After defendants answered, they moved to
dismiss the amended complaint pursuant to CPLR 3211 (a) (7),
contending, among other things, that they are not proper parties to
the action because Central Valley did not exist until 2013, and the
centralization that occurred in 2013 pursuant to Education Law §§ 1801
and 1802 (1) resulted in the dissolution of Ilion.  They also
contended that East Frankfort School ceased to exist in 1977 and, at
all relevant times, was merely a part of Ilion and lacked a separate
and distinct legal existence.  Supreme Court denied the motion to
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dismiss except insofar as it sought to dismiss the amended complaint
against East Frankfort School.  Central Valley and the Board
(collectively, appellants) now appeal, and we affirm.

We conclude, initially, that the action may be maintained against
Central Valley and the Board, notwithstanding that Central Valley and
the Board came into existence in 2013 as a result of the
centralization.  Education Law § 1804 provides for a centralized
school district’s responsibility to a component district’s property
and indebtedness.  Pursuant to section 1804, a “central school
district’s board of education becomes the successor in interest of the
trustees of school districts which merge into the centralized
district” regardless of when the centralization occurred (Board of
Educ. of Ramapo Cent. School Dist. v Greene, 112 AD2d 182, 184 [2d
Dept 1985]).  Moreover, the component district “shall continue to
exist in law . . . for the purpose of providing for and paying all its
just debts” (Education Law § 1518; see § 1804 [5] [a], [b]).  We
therefore conclude that Central Valley and the Board are proper
parties to this action, but we note that any responsibilities
resulting from this action will be left to the Board to address by
taxing only the property owners of the component district from which
those responsibilities arose (see generally Matter of Locust Val. Lib.
v Board of Educ. of Cent. School Dist. No. 3 of Town of Oyster Bay, 54
Misc 2d 315, 323-324 [Sup Ct, Nassau County 1967]).

Contrary to appellants’ contention, nothing in the plain language
of the relevant statutes suggests that only fixed debts known to the
component district at the time of centralization are “just debts.” 
Plaintiff’s causes of action accrued during Ilion Central’s pre-
centralization existence (cf. Barringer v Powell, 230 NY 37, 42
[1920]) and, pursuant to CPLR 214-g, the causes of action have been
timely raised.  Under the circumstances of this case, “just debts” are
those debts, if any, “which shall turn out to be just” after all legal
defenses have been exhausted (Martin v Gage, 9 NY 398, 401 [1853]
[internal quotation marks omitted]).
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